Joe,

This consistututes a withdrawal of the currently pending proposed final Title

V permit V20602.000.

This withdrawal conforms to our prior discussions about this pending permit.

The withdrawal will allow for an orderly resolution of various PSD-related

issues.

I have discussed this with Dave Lima with Hexcel, and the attached e-mail
reflects Hexcel's concurrence in this withdrawal.

Based on my discussion with Mr. Lima,
submit a proposed final permit within

Thank you

Don Gabrielson

Barbara Cenalmor

Air Quality Senior Permit Engineer
Pinal County Air Quality

Phone: (520) 866-6860

Fax: (520) 866-6967

Barbara Cenalmor

Air Quality Senior Permit Engineer
Pinal County Air Quality

Phone: (520) 866-6860

Fax: (520) 866-6967

To: Barbara.Cenalmor@co.pinal.az.us

I expect that we should be able to re-
60 days.

cc: Bill.Nosil@hexcel.com, Rick.Rothman@Bingham.com,

Jim.Brown@hexcel.com

Permit Withdrawal
Subject

Barbara - in acoordance with recent conversations you have had with Hexcel, we agree that draft Title V
permit should be withdrawn from EPA's consideration to give EPA and PCAQCD and Hexcel opportunity

to discuss the outstanding issues.
Dave



